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	Date: 09.02.12
Time: 6.30pm

Venue: Ilkley Rugby Club

	Attendees: John Hope, Ilkley RUFC;  James Heddon, WAG SDW; Alison Eagle, KIVCA; Adrian Tolan, Bradford Council Sport & Leisure; Sean Regan, Get into Football Development Officer; Chris Walters, Joze School of Dance; Clare Oates, Ben Rhydding Ladies Hockey Club; Alison Bennett, Ilkley Harriers; Glenys Burgess, Ilkley Literature Festival; Keith Appleyard, Addingham Civic Society

	Apologies: Rebecca Mon Williams, Ilkley Swimming Club; Julie Kotze, Menston Ladies Netball; Richard Giles, Ilkley FC; Nicole Demot, Ilkley Lawn & Tennis Sports Club; Alan Breese, Ilkley Bowling Club; Peter Etchells, Addingham Cricket Club, Paul Kitching, Ilkley Parish Council; Paul Evans, Bradford Council Sport & Leisure; Paul O’Looney, Ilkley Cycling Club; Hannah Lindsay; Margaret Cook, Soroptimist.

	Minutes: 

	1. Introductions were given by those present

	2. Previous minutes - Accepted  

	3. Production of Sport and Physical Activity ‘club directory’
James distributed a copy of the completed WAG directory and a distribution list of venues the directory will be located. Feedback was very positive and members thought the handbook looked good and would be very useful. James confirmed that the directory has been uploaded onto the ilkley.org website and a press release was in the Ilkley Gazette to promote the directory. Details of clubs and groups who do not feature in the directory can still submit their details to Active Bradford for inclusion on the Active Bradford website http://www.activebradford.org.uk/ Clare Oates did confirm her name was spelt incorrectly.

	4. ‘Olympic Events’ & Information
a. Feedback – James gave information from the meeting coordinated by Ilkley PC on January 25th that the Parish Council were not organising specific events for the Olympics however, WAG would coordinate the promotion of activities through a ‘calendar of events’. The Parish Council will have small grants available which groups can apply to for holding Olympic and Queens Jubilee themed events. Forms are available from ilkleypc@bradford.gov.uk         and will need to be completed and submitted to the Parish Council, amounts granted will be relatively small due to the anticipated number of events taking place.  
b. Family event & Older Peoples event proposals – James informed the group of the proposal for the Family event which is due to take place on Sunday 24th June at Ghyll Royd School. Teams will comprise of adults and young people from the four parishes of Addingham, Burley in Wharfedale, Ilkley and Menston and will compete in sports hall athletic Olympic themed events. The event will involve the school, Ilkley Harriers and young sports leaders. James and Alison are meeting with Jo Jenkinson (head teacher) on February 28th to finalise details. Updates will be given at the next meeting. The event will link with the Olympic torch passing through the valley, Clare Oates will try to find out timings of the Olympic torch.

The Older People Olympic Challenge will be held 21st-27th May where the proposal is clubs and groups will be encouraged to hold open sessions to allow older people to ‘come and try’ new activities and sports. The idea is to have an Olympic Challenge card and this will be stamped at each activity/session they attend. Prizes will hopefully be awarded to those obtaining most stamps.
c. Calendar – James distributed a copy of the ‘WAG Olympic calendar’ which detailed current sports club Olympic themed events that had been confirmed. John commented that it was imperative to push and get more clubs involved and suggested whether the football clubs could work together to promote an event.

Ilkley Literature Festival – Glenys discussed the Stanza Stones project/event and asked for clubs and groups to get involved and give ideas, whist the workers on the project would also be targeting specific sports clubs and groups. For further information please see attached document.

	5. Sport Maker initiative:
James highlighted the workshop that is being held on Thursday 16th February at Ilkley Rugby Club. James stated there were currently 15 signed up however, it was hoped that with further promotion we could increase this to 20-30. Clubs to push further and James to send out reminder. It is important when signing up to Sport Makers that you also attach to the Ilkley workshop.
Sean commented that it would be good for clubs and WAG to utilise Sport Makers volunteers to increase the number of people working on projects/activities. 

	6. Leadership Awards / Proposals

Alison gave details of the draft proposals (subject to funding) of the Community Sports Leadership Awards and Dance Leadership awards that WAG was hoping to facilitate throughout the parishes. It is intended that a CSLA level 2 course will be run at Ilkley Rugby Club week commencing 25th June.
Once qualified it is anticipated the young people will volunteer in local sports clubs and groups.

Alison also highlighted that KIVCA is now an approved accredited Centre for Sportsleaders UK courses, James is the registered centre manager and tutor, Ilkley Rugby Club a designated course Centre, though the courses would be run at different locations throughout the Wharfe Valley.

Sean stated that he is a tutor for the Junior Football Organisers course which is a one day accredited course that could also be delivered as part of the leadership programme 

	7. Newsletter

James distributed a copy of the first WAG newsletter which has been sent to all members. All agreed this was good quality and very informative. The February newsletter included only WAG information, however future newsletters will include Club events, activities and information and dates and deadlines for upcoming newsletters has been disseminated to all members. John suggested the newsletters could be printed and put in libraries, clubs etc. to promote to a wider audience. Due to cost implications this would not be possible although Adrian suggested he would look into costings for printing through the Leisure Service.

	AOB
1. Sporting Ilkley Exhibition – John promoted the ‘Sporting Ilkley Exhibition’ taking place at the Manor House Museum in July and asked for clubs and groups to provide sporting memorabilia for the exhibition. For further information please contact Alex Cockshott at jcockshott@uwclub.net 
2. Olympic Torch - John confirmed that the Ilkley Rotary Club have the permit for a collection on the 24th June when the Olympic torch will pass through the Valley. The Rotary Club are wishing all proceeds could go towards a local charity for disabled sports. Chris Walters highlighted Bradford Disability Sport where he does some volunteer work with disabled swimmers. Although this organisation covered the Bradford region it was suggested that they could utilise the funds to target the delivery of activity specifically in the Ilkley area. James to speak to Dean Carroll at BDSL to discuss possibilities. 
3. Sport Aid Lunch – John informed all that ‘Sport Aid’ is holding a fund raising lunch at the Wheatley Arms, Ben Rhydding on Wednesday 7th March. Sport Aid raises funding for young elite athletes and the next generation of sporting champions. If people wish to purchase a ticket or table, please visit yorkshire@sportsaid.org.uk 
4. Volunteer Awards – James provided information regarding the Ilkley & District Volunteer Awards event delivered in partnership between KIVCA and Ilkley Parish Council recognising the valuable work undertaken by volunteers. Categories are: 

(i) Community Involvement aged 25 years and over; 

(ii) Community Involvement aged 24 years and under; 

(iii) Encouraging Sporting Activity

James encouraged all clubs/groups to nominate an individual. Deadline for nominations is Friday 9th march and forms can be obtained by emailing info@cvs.ilkley.org 
5. Football Development Initiatives – Sean informed the group of a number of initiatives taking place and hoped that groups and clubs from the area could participate:
· Community Day – An event for junior footballers to be held at Bradford City FC on Sunday May 20th
· Veterans League – Starting in mid May until mid July for over 38’s. A Monday evening 8v8 league 

· Community League – Taking place on Sundays throughout the summer an 11v11 league 

For further information contact Sean Regan sean.regan@bradford.gov.uk 

John highlighted that it was important to improve coordination between football clubs in the area and actively involve them in WAG. Sean and James to meet to discuss setting up working group for key football contacts in the Wharfe Valley 
6. High School Challenge – Adrian promoted the High School Challenge Event which is being held at Odsal Stadium on Friday 29th June. The event is being organised through Education Bradford and Adrian wanted to ensure secondary schools in the Wharfe Valley were informed, especially IGS are they are the current holders from the previous year.
7. Addingham MUGA Development – Keith Appleyard discussed the Addingham Civic Society proposal of developing a MUGA in Addingham. They are linking with sports clubs throughout Addingham and a proposal has been sent to all households in Addingham to gain support for the project. They are looking at WREN as possible funders, Adrian suggested they look at Sport England Inspired Facilities grant, John also commented that WAG would give full support to the project 
8. ‘Social Media’ Event  – Alison promoted this KIVCA event being held at Central Hall, Keighley on Saturday 25th February 9am-12pm which aims to give ideas on setting up groups, networks and fundraising through various means of social media. For further information email alison@kivca.org.uk  

	Next Meeting: Wednesday 18th April 2012 Ilkley Rugby Club 6.30pm


